
December Reminders  
 Everyone begins a visit to 

the school at the office. If 

your child is late or you are 

picking them up before the 

school day ends at 3:10 

please remember to sign 

them in or out from the   

office. 

 Please make sure your 

child / children, all grades  

Kindergarten to Gr.8 have 

extra clothes or are pre-

pared to be outside for 

learning every day, all 

weather.   

 Please let family 

and friends know 

the front driveway 

is closed and is for 

buses only.   

School Times  

Students should not be on 
the yard before 8:35 when 
supervision begins.  

8:35          Supervision 

8:50-10:30     First Block 

10:30-11:10   Break Time    

11:10-12:50   Second Block 

12:50– 1:30   Break Time    

1:30 - 3:10     Third Block 

Kidney Clothes 
Foundation 
Drive 

Dec.11 
to  
Dec.15 

Candy Gram 
orders due 

Dec. 
14 

5 Days of      
Giving Begins  

Dec.14 

House Colour 

Day and     

Character     

Assembly  

Dec. 

15th  

Spirit Days 

Check the PLT 

info on the  

other side 

Dec.18 

to 

Dec.22 

MacMillan Pick 
up Day 

Dec. 
18 

Holiday Concert 
11:30 am 
6:30 pm 
If you are able 
to come at 
11:30 please 
come to have 
space  @6:30 

Dec.20 

Last Day of  

School for 2017 

Dec.22 

Welcome Back 

to 2018! 

Jan 8 

      

    Remember these     
       Dates!   
    

Patriots Stay Connected! 

Office 705-424-3317 and Safe Arrival              Find us at http://pin.scdsb.on.ca/.scdsb.on.ca   

Use Twitter, Remind, School Web Page and 
stay up to date with events and information 

about our school.  

Our Twitter feed is connected to our webpage. 
Tweets and announcements are posted on the     
bottom right hand corner of our webpage.  

 

School Council Updates 

We are having a great start up with our Family Math 
Night, wonderful support for our Silent Auction     
Baskets and other fundraisers. 

Thank you to everyone for sending in the items for 
our Silent Auction Baskets.  The Baskets will be up 
for auction the day of our Holiday Concert. Bidding 
can take place during the 11:30 am performance 
and will continue at 6:30 pm.     

Thank you for your support for the Kidney          
Foundation Clothing drive.  We appreciate the    
support of Sinton Bus Company for the loan of the 
bus to store the items for the week.  

If you visit Boston Pizza over the holidays remember 
to keep your receipts.  We have a box in the office to 
collect all receipts from any Boston Pizza             
restaurants.  

  

Welcome New Families 

We have a number of new families joining us over 
the month of December and into January!  As you 
become part of our wonderful PRES community, 
please remember to “stay connected” with various 
social media and ask questions as you are learning 
about our community. 

Welcome to becoming a Pine River Patriot!  

Perfect Attendance 

We are going to recognize students each month 
who have perfect attendance!  This is an important 
Life and Learning Skill and we want to celebrate and 
recognize the student’s who have achieved these 
goals.   

         Pine River Elementary School 
       “We believe that ever child can achieve” 

       PRES  NEWSñ December 2017 

                                                               Twitter @pineriveres    

Character Trait   

Empathy 

“We strive to understand 

and appreciate the      

feelings and actions of 

others. ”  



                                                                                                                                                                                               

PRES Upcoming Activities and Information  

ñReducing the Riskò for students with anaphylactic allergies at Pine River  
 
We have a number of students and staff who have severe allergies or anaphylactic allergies to various food 
or environmental factors.  Please remember we are a “reduce the risk” school and ask you to check for     
Peanut or Treenut products and not send to school.  Classes have received letters asking families to be 
aware of other anaphylactic, life threatening, reactions.  We also ask to reduce the amount of strong scents 
when coming into our building.  Thank you for keeping our school a safe learning environment for everyone. 

Patriot Student Leadership - 5 Days of Giving  

On the first day of Giving, we’re looking to gather beans 

 We need to build a dinosaur, the longest you’ve ever seen.  (bring in on Friday) 

On the second day of Giving we’re looking to gather pasta 

 We want to build a tree so tall, it’s gonna be a monsta   (bring in on Monday) 

On the third day of Giving, we’re looking to gather toys 

 We need for them to reach the roof, and make sure they’re for girls and boys (bring in on Tuesday) 

On the fourth day of Giving, we’re looking for hats and mitts 

 We need to cover our tree with them, the trunk, the stems, the tip. (bring in on Wednesday) 

On the fifth day of Giving is how we are helping others 

 Little boys and little girls, fathers, guardians and mothers    (bring in on Thursday) 

 

Spirit Days Dec. 18th to Dec. 22nd 

Monday Dec. 18th - Ugly Sweater Day 

Tuesday Dec. 19th - Wacky Hair Day  

Wednesday Dec. 20th—Holiday Character Day  

Thursday Dec. 21st - Blue and Silver Day 

Friday Dec. 22nd - Wear Red Day 

 

OHIP+ provides free prescription drug coverage for children  
 

Beginning Jan. 1, 2018, the province will provide free prescription drug coverage for children and 
youth aged 24 and under, regardless of family income. Under OHIP+, Ontario children and youth will 
have access to over 4,400 medications and other drug products. Enrolment in OHIP+ will be auto-
matic, based on age. There are no upfront costs, no co-payment and no annual deductible. Those 
who are eligible for OHIP+ will only need their health card number and a valid prescription from their 
doctor or nurse practitioner when they visit their pharmacist. For more information, visit: 
www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus  

Please continue to 
collect and send in 
pop tabs!   

We send them 
along to Bear 

http://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-about-ohip-plus


                                                                                                                                                                                                     Pine River News   

Keep Connected with our school and with SCDSB 

It’s important to get accurate information about what’s going on at our school and at the Simcoe County District School 
Board (SCDSB): 

You can SUBSCRIBE 
to our school’s web-
site by visiting the 
pin.scdsb.on.ca  
Subscribe and  
receive emails with 
school newsletters 
and school news               
 
FOLLOW us on   
Twitter  
@pineriveres 
 
 
JOIN  

enter this # 
705-980-0672 
 
Text this number 
@a4ab73 

Pay for field trips, lunch days, etc. with School Cash Online 
If you have not already done so, be sure to sign up for School Cash Online. This is our preferred method of 
payment for all school fundraising including lunch days and field trips. School Cash Online allows you to pay 
with your debit or credit card.  Follow these steps to get started: 

Go to simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com or from our school website click on “Pay Fees” 
Register and add your child to the newly created account 
View and purchase items through echeck or credit card 

 
The School Cash Parent Helpdesk is available 24/7 to help you with registration, password recoveries or 

any other payment issues. Call the helpdesk at 1-866-961-1803 or email parethelp@schoolcashonline.com.  

Kindergarten registration opens in January 

Do you (or someone you know) have a child who was born in 2014? If so, it’s almost time to register them 
for Kindergarten in the SCDSB! Beginning Jan. 22, 2018, Simcoe County’s public schools will register chil-
dren for Kindergarten for the 2018-19 school year. Required registration documents include birthdate docu-
mentation, proof of address and record of immunization. Visit www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten for more      
information.  
 
High school information nights coming to a school near you! 

Is your child starting Grade 9 next year? High school information nights happen this fall and winter. This 
event gives an overview of what’s new, what to expect, as well as a chance to check out the school and ask 
questions. Attend our local high school information night to find out what’s offered: NPSS Wed. Feb. 21st 
6:00 to 8:00 pm. Check out the full schedule of info nights and more information at www.scdsb.on.ca/
highschool. 

 
 

https://simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com/
mailto:parenthelp@schoolcashonline.com
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/highschool
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/highschool


Attend a French Immersion information night, registration opens in January 
 
The Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) offers French Immersion (FI) at select schools through-
out Simcoe County beginning in Grade 1. The goal of the FI program is to enable students to communicate 
in French with a high level of proficiency, enabling them to function with ease in both French and English. 
Upon graduation from the program, students will communicate in French with confidence in a wide variety of 
real-life situations.  
 
Information sessions take place in January for parents of students in Senior Kindergarten. A letter will be 
sent home to those parents with more details. Information session dates will be posted at www.scdsb.on.ca 
under Programs, French as a Second Language. 
 
The FI online application form will be available from 9 a.m. on Mon. Jan. 22, until 9 p.m. on Wed. Jan. 24, 
2018 at www.scdsb.on.ca under Programs, French as a Second Language. While every effort is made to 
accommodate all FI applications, available space and staffing will determine how many students can be reg-
istered. Applications will be processed in the order they are received electronically. Please contact the 
school if you do not have Internet access at home or require assistance accessing the online application. 
 
Please note that the host sites for FI may change during your child’s time in the program, and your child may 
need to move schools. This may also include splitting the program between two different sites. 
 

Healthy classroom celebrations 

Classroom and school celebrations are great opportunities for children to practice the healthy eating mes-
sages they learn in the classroom. Help teach the importance of healthy eating by choosing healthy foods to 
send in the next time your child’s class is celebrating. Here are some ideas: 

 Send a tray of watermelon slices, orange slices, apples or fruit kabobs 

 Send a tray of whole grain crackers, cubes of lower fat cheese and grapes 

 Send a veggie platter - get creative by arranging it in fun shapes 
 
Prepare chocolate dipped strawberries for a sweet treat 
Looking for more information to help keep you and your family healthy? Call Health Connection at 705-721-
7520 or 1-877-721-5720 to speak with a public health nurse or visit the health unit’s website at 
www.simcoemuskokahealth.org. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit 

RVH Film Festival welcomes student submissions 
Barrie’s Royal Victoria Regional Health Centre (RVH) has partnered with the Simcoe County District School 
Board, the Simcoe Muskoka Catholic District School Board and Unity Christian High School to offer stu-
dents, classes and schools the opportunity to participate in RVH's annual Film Festival in two external cate-
gories: 

Kindergarten to Grade 6 
Grade 7 and up 

 
This year’s theme is “Making mental health matter - how are you making a difference?” Students and clas-
ses are invited to make a two-minute video showing how they promote mental health. The deadline for sub-
missions is Feb. 5, 2018. Voting will take place from Feb. 16 to 26 and those with the winning entries will be 
invited to an awards ceremony on March 8. Find out more and submit your video at: www.rvh.on.ca/
SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx.  

  

 

     

http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/
http://www.rvh.on.ca/SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx
http://www.rvh.on.ca/SitePages/rvhfilmfestival.aspx


Three healthy lifestyle changes you and your family can make today 
More and more research is showing that the key to lifelong good health is lifestyle choices starting at a 
young age. Making simple changes in diet, exercise and stress management is key to achieving good men-
tal and physical health for adults and children. Here are some easy tips to start making those changes to-
day. 
 

 Drink more water – Your body is made up of about 60% water. A mere 5% drop in water levels in the 
body causes 25 to 30% loss of energy and can cause your metabolism to slow down. Some effects of dehy-
dration include hunger, poor digestion, bloating, joint pain and high blood pressure. Make sure to drink a 
minimum of eight glasses of water each day. Kids should be drinking five to seven glasses of water each 
day. 

 Exercise daily – Did you know that Health Canada recommends adults get 150 minutes of exercise per 
week and kids should accumulate at least 60 minutes of exercise each day? If you want to live well and live 
longer, you must exercise. Studies show that even 10 minutes of exercise will make a difference! 
Practice relaxation – The relationship between the mind and the body is strong. Providing yourself and 
your kids with a small amount of relaxation or “time-out” every day – even just 15 minutes – can improve 
your health dramatically. Try taking a yoga class to reduce stress and clear the mind and make sure to 
sleep at least seven hours per night (kids and teens should get more than that). 
 
The YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka offers many opportunities to get healthy as a family, For more information, 
please visit www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca.  
 
Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka (www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca)  

Eye SeeéEye Learn program offers free glasses for Junior Kindergarten students 
The Eye SeeéEye Learn program provides comprehensive eye exams by local optometrists to Junior Kin-
dergarten (JK) students.  The eye exams are covered under the Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) 
when parents show their child’s health card. There is no out-of-pocket cost for the eye exam and if the child 
requires a pair of glasses, they will receive them free of charge courtesy of a participating optometrist. For 
more information, visit www.Eyeseeeyelearn.ca.  

 

  
 
 

School playgrounds are closed for the winter 

Every winter, school playground structures are closed. Students are made aware of this during school 

hours through announcements and staff reminders during breaks. This may not be well known 

throughout the community despite signs indicating that playground structures are a winter haz-

ard and are closed. The Canadian Standards Association Regulations make recommendations 

for the depth of ground cover required to minimize injuries (eg. sand, pea gravel or wood 

chips). These surfaces cannot be maintained when the ground freezes. Injuries from falling 

would be more significant on frozen ground. We strongly recommend that you do not allow your children to 

play on any structures while the ground is frozen. 

http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca
http://www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca
http://www.Eyeseeeyelearn.ca

